SCITUATE COUNCIL ON AGING - BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING
SCITUATE SENIOR CENTER – 333 FIRST PARISH ROAD, SCITUATE
AUGUST 11, 2022
In attendance:  J.D. Miller, Chair; Susan Drevitch Kelly, Vice Chair; Linda Hayes, Senior Center Director; Board members, Pat Carleton, Leslie James, Deirdra Dwyer, Laurie Brady, Susan Pope.  Selectperson Karen Canfield.
Meeting called to order at 5:35 pm
June minutes reviewed and accepted (No July meeting was held)
Director’s Report:
[bookmark: _GoBack]Linda Hayes introduced new board member Susan Pope.  She is newly retired from the Scituate Town Library.  We are happy to have her aboard.
Linda said the last few weeks have been a little quieter.  Most likely due to the heat wave and vacations.  Marie Fricker wrote a story on our grief group run by Susan Drevitch Kelly.  Interest in the group has been growing; Susan is receiving calls daily.  She will be starting a new group, her third, in September.
The Mosaic Art Exhibit was very well received.  The work was intricate and beautifully done.  It ended at the end of August.  Linda is now looking for adult artists.  Drop off is on September 7, with a reception on September 9.
The Lunch program was also a little quieter this past month.  Fred was on vacation for 2 weeks.  Cam took over and everything went well.  Policies for lunch were discussed.  Discussion about charging for not showing up and/or cancelling on the day of the reservation.  We are getting a larger coffee maker.  It is being supplied by the coffee company we use.  Also the ice machine has not been working and awaiting service/parts replacement.
Memory Loss Social Day Program is in discussion.  Starting with one day a week, hopefully going to two days a week. Hours possibly 9:30-2:30. Up to eight people a session.  Day would include games, activities and lunch in the dining room.
Pancake breakfast was a huge success.  Rotary used the kitchen, and all went well.  Extra pancakes were brought to the fire department.
Building use policy will be put online.  Town groups only at this time.  There will be a form to fill out.
It was reported that the drought is affecting the landscaping.  Gordon Price and volunteer group spent time weeding the gardens surrounding the center.  The rain barrels are working out nicely.
Transportation is going well with Lillian.  Local rides have increased.  Fall Shop Hop trips to Derby Street Shops 9/26, 10/24 and 11/28  11-2pm.  Must call Lillian Cruz to reserve a spot.
Outreach Report:  Men’s group and Deacon Mattie Henry helped with putting AC window units in elderly housing.  Fuel assistance time is here.  Erin is going to elderly housing each month to do a check up and catch in with the residents.  Talking about subsidized lunch for food insecurities.
FOSS is planning a luncheon for Pam Davis as she is moving to Florida.
We had 7 Centenarians, all women, to celebrate this year.  September is Senior Center Month.  Happy Senior Center Month!
Selectperson Karen Canfield spoke about the special town meeting.  She talked about brown water, replacing pipes.  Town replaces 2-3 miles a year.  We need about 100 miles replaced in all.  Manganese will come out of the water when new system is in place.  There is a new outdoor reflection area behind the library and by Central Senior housing.  Designs are in the works for Pier 44 building to come down and replace with an outdoor park.  J.D. Miller and Karen met to talk about what the select board can do to help with the Senior Center.  “Welcome to Scituate” is now on Facebook and Instagram.
Meeting Adjourned at 6:45pm

Minutes by Laurie Brady



